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CHURCHES TOGETHER

IN SWINTON AND PENDLEBURY

Minutes of the meeting of the CTS&P Forum on Wednesday 20 October 2010 at 8.00 pm at Manchester Road Methodist Church.
1. Present

Holy Rood
Chich Hewitt
(Moderator)

Allan Roberts
(Secretary)
Methodist Church
Shelagh Hollington
[Manchester Rd] (Treasurer)

Eileen Rigby
[Worsley Road]
St Anne's & St Thomas'
Avis Gordon


Anne Keighley

St Charles'
Jenny Bond


Paul Smith


Pat Barratt
St Mark's  & St Mary's
Dorrie Crier

2. Prayer, welcome and apologies
Chich Hewitt opened with prayer and welcomed everyone to the meeting. Later in the meeting Pat Barratt, the new rep from St Charles was introduced and welcomed. It was noted that St Charles now had four reps, including Paul Smith, but it was unlikely that all four would be able to be present at any one meeting. This was accepted and it was noted that if votes were taken, St Charles would not over-vote.
Chich apologised for the mix-up with the date of this meeting and also about the confusion about Songs of Praise. It was noted that it had been an excellent service.

 Apologies were presented from:
· Methodist Church
Jeff Walker [Manchester Rd & Worsley Road]
 


John Nunn [Worsley Rd] (Deputy Moderator)

· Salvation Army
Ian Kennedy

 


Christine Kennedy 

 


Elaine Rogers
· St Anne & St Thomas
John Baxendale




Lilian Jackson

· St Charles'
Joe Newsome

· St Peter's
Jeremy Sheehy
3. Minutes
The following amendments were made to the minutes of the 15 June 2010 meeting:

a. In the list of apologies, 'John Jackson' should read 'John Baxendale'.

b. #14: 'Avril' should read 'Avis' – and she (sadly) had not been due a sabbatical.
Subject to these amendments, the minutes of the meeting held on 15 June 2010 were accepted as a correct record.

4. Matters Arising

a. Logo

Jenny Bond presented the logos and headed paper she had prepared at the request of the last meeting with the help of her colleague, John Bradley. It was agreed to use the logo which heads these minutes but to ask John to make the 'in' less prominent as it was rather too reminiscent of the 'in Salford' logo! (Post meeting note: new amended logo at the top of these minutes.)
The list of churches in the headed paper should indicate that St Mark's and St Mary's is now one parish, should separate out  St Anne's and St Thomas', and change 'Anglican' to 'C of E' (not written in full). With these amendments, the headed paper was approved. It and the logo would be circulated with the minutes.
b. Website
Chich Hewitt reported that John Nunn was working on a website. There was some discussion about how accessible it was. (Post meeting note: clicking the link John sent in his 7 August e-mail doesn't work, but googling 'Churches Together Swinton and Pendlebury' gets the draft website.)
Shelagh Hollington said that she had been asked for permission for her contact details to be included on the website and it was noted that John would ask for permission before contact details were posted.

It was agreed to look properly at the website at the next meeting.
c. Minutes and Secretary
It was noted that Jenny Bond was willing to take minutes when she was able to attend meetings. She would circulate them by e-mail and Allan Roberts would post them out to those without e-mail. Avis Gordon would take minutes when Jenny was unavailable.

5. Treasurer’s report
Shelagh Hollington presented the corrected accounts. It was agreed that subscriptions were due by 1 February each year to enable bills to be paid. It was noted that the subscription for 2011 is £30.00. The accounts were accepted and Shelagh was thanked for her work. It was agreed to circulate the accounts with the minutes.
(Payment should be by cheque for £30, made payable to Churches Together in Swinton and Pendlebury, and should be sent to: Miss Shelagh Hollington, 18 Torrington Road, Pendlebury, Swinton M27 5ES.)

6. Advent Prayer Station

Allan Roberts presented a draft schedule for the Advent Prayer Station at Swinton precinct from 10.00 am to noon. In the light of discussion the following schedule was agreed:

· Saturday 27 November 2010: Manchester Road and Worsley Road Methodists

· Saturday 4 December 2010: St Charles and St Peter's

· Saturday 11 December 2010: St Anne's, Clifton and St Thomas', Clifton

· Saturday 18 December 2010: Holy Rood and St Mark's & St Mary's
It was noted that Ian Kennedy had organised the necessary permissions and Chich agreed to check that he would organise the stall with the prayer requests etc.

Dorrie Crier agreed to try and find the Christmas leaflet on St Mary's computer and to send it to Jenny Bond who would amend it with this year's information. If Dorrie can't find it, there was a general consensus that someone else would be able to send it to Jenny. Jenny said she had not seen the leaflet so could not produce something without knowing what sort of thing was wanted. (No contingency plan was agreed if a leaflet could not be found!) It was agreed that the deadline for churches to submit their information was 20 November and Shelagh promised to e-mail Jenny with details of the carol service. Chich and Allan Roberts agreed to take care of the necessary printing and it was noted that the Christmas information could also be included on our website.

The need to ensure that the prayer cards are taken back to the churches to be prayed for was noted as this had not happened one week last year.
There was a brief discussion about whether to stick with the precinct  and it was decided to review this at the next meeting. Morrisons was mooted as a possibility.
7. Outreach
It was agreed that this item included outreach together and as individual churches.

a. There was a brief discussion about the possibility of using the CTS&P Christmas leaflet more widely than just at the precinct, eg in local hotels.

b. St Thomas' was thinking of starting 'Messy Church'. Avis explained the concept and it was noted that it was part of Fresh Expressions.
c. Allan Roberts reported that a youth (5-12 years) holiday club at Holy Rood was starting next Monday 25 October, from 10.00 am to 12.30 pm. There was a small charge and they prefer people to book for the full week.

d. Holy Rood was also beginning a course in November called Start for those with no experience of the Christian faith. It was also helpful for those wishing to revitalise their faith.

e. There was a Taizé service at Holy Rood on the first Thursday of each month at 6.30 pm for about 45 minutes. The 7.30 pm Taizé service at Salford Cathedral every first Friday of the month was also noted.

f. Paul Smith reported on the RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) programme which St Charles runs each year, saying it was for those seeking baptism or wanting to join the Roman Catholic Church. This year he had sent invitations to everyone who had come through the parish in the past twelve years and also to the parents of the children in the school. This was the main faith development group in St Charles' parish.
Paul reminded the meeting that in the past we had agreed to share news. This concept was reiterated and there was a general discussion about how best to do this. It was agreed:

g. To circulate magazines to those on the database. (The database was mentioned at the start of the meeting but is minuted under AOB.)

h. To add links from the CTS&P website to individual church websites where they existed.

i. St Charles had no website but offered to e-mail its newsletter each week. It was agreed that those who wished to be included on this e-mail list should contact Paul at paulsmith@saintcharles.freeserve.co.uk
8. Ministers' meeting
It was agreed to change the name from 'Clergy Fraternal' to 'Ministers' Meeting'. Chich noted the difficulty of assembling the clergy but said he would try to arrange a meeting.

9. Youth Committee
In John's Nunn absence there was nothing to report. 
10. Prisoners of conscience Christmas card campaign
Jenny Bond explained that it was impossible to choose the prisoners until they were posted on the internet and, as yet, there was nothing. She would produce the list of prisoners as soon as she could and would not, this year, wait for ACAT (Action of Christians Against Torture) after last year's hassle. She noted the need for speed.
Shelagh Hollington offered to be the contact person for Manchester Road Methodists and Jenny promised to send her the setup e-mails.

11. Lent 2011
Chich Hewitt reported that the course from Churches Together in Britain and Ireland (CTBI) was not yet available. Other possibilities included the York Course, which Chich recommended highly, and Calling, the course which will be used by the Manchester diocese this Lent which has a focus on giving. Members noted some of the various joint events which had been organised in the past.

It was agreed that no joint Lent course would be organised for 2011, although the possibility would be considered for 2012. One idea was to hold a course at different times in different places so that people could attend the one most convenient for them.

It was, however, agreed that a single event might be organised in Lent 2011 and various suggestions were put forward. Avis agreed to produce a list of various options for the agenda of the January meeting (which she was unable to attend).

12. Week of Prayer for Christian Unity (18-25 January)
Our annual service is always on the Sunday evening during the Unity Octave. It was noted that it will probably be on Sunday 23 January 2011 at 6.30 pm at St Peter's, though the time is to be confirmed in case St Peter's normally has an evening service, in which case it would be at the time that normally takes place.
Chich Hewitt recalled the decision at the last meeting to ask Jeremy Sheehy to explore the possibility of one of two scholars as preachers. He was delighted to report that Dr John Jarick of Regent's Park College (a Baptist foundation), Oxford, had agreed to speak, though final confirmation was awaited. Chich reported that Dr Jarick is a Lutheran from Australia and an excellent preacher.
Chich reported that the Week of Prayer worship material was already available as a free download from the CTBI website. Chich agreed to confirm with Jeremy that he would organise the service and ask various members of the Forum to participate as appropriate.

It was agreed not to organise any other meetings during the week but Paul Smith agreed to find out whether Greater Manchester Churches Together was organising anything.
13. Other business
a. Shelagh Hollington reported on the 2011 Women's World Day of Prayer which is always the first Friday in March. It is hoped to have two services again, one in the afternoon and one in the evening. She would be writing to the contact people in each church inviting them to a planning meeting. It was suggested that she approach CAFOD in Salford or Christian Aid in Manchester for suggestions about a speaker.
b. The CTS&P database, compiled by Chich Hewitt and Jenny Bond, was presented to the meeting and various amendments and corrections noted. Notable was the new rep for St Mark's & St Mary's, Bob Daly. Further corrections and changes should be sent to Jenny at jenny@jennybond.co.uk
14. Future meetings
There was a discussion about the timing and the best day of the week for meetings as the Salvation Army Majors can only make Tuesdays and Wednesdays are impossible for the URC. Future meetings were agreed:
a. Tuesday 18 January 2010, 7.30 pm at Worsley Road Methodist Church.

PLEASE NOTE THE EARLIER TIME.
b. Tuesday 10 May 2010, 7.30 pm, at Manchester Rd Methodist Church. 
Please note the change of date from 18 May.
15. Prayer leader for the next meeting
John Baxendale was volunteered to lead prayers on 18 January. Avis Gordon agreed to find someone else if he was unable to attend the meeting.
16. Closing Prayer
Chich Hewitt ended the meeting with prayer.
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